Email Message

LIBERTY CHRISTIAN ACADEMY

To: ALL LCA FAMILIES

From: LaVonne McIlrath

CC: Recipient names

Date: 4/15/2020 7:42am

LCA Closed Monday, March 16

Comments: Dear LCA Families,

As you know, these are unprecedented times for our families and for our school. As we continue to get updated information and recommendations, we want to make wise decisions in the best interest of all of our students and staff. Therefore, due to escalating public health concerns we are canceling school for all students on Monday, March 16. This alters the previous communication plan in light of the confirmed case of coronavirus in Columbus. The local public school districts have closed and school transportation is not available to us.

Our school building will be open tomorrow, Monday, March 16, from 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM. Our faculty and staff will be present and making preparations for the upcoming weeks. You may come during those hours to pick up the books, supplies and any medications for your student.

Teachers will be training and preparing this week for working remotely from home and providing our students with the means necessary to maintain the quality of our academic program. It will be important over the next few weeks to regularly check your email and RenWeb account. Please oversee the work that needs to be done by your student in the home to keep up with the day to day academic expectations. More specific information will come over the next few days from your principal and directly from your teachers.

As President Trump has declared today to be a National Day of Prayer, I trust that you will make time to pray specifically for our school, our community and our country. "God is our refuge and strength, an ever-present help in trouble." Psalm 46:1 During this day of prayer, I especially extend my love and appreciation to you all!

"For God has not given us the spirit of fear; but of power, and of love, and of a sound mind." II Timothy 1:7

In faith believing,
Mrs. LaVonne McIlrath, Head of School